    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                     October 11, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, John Schweigert and Chris Basler. Alderman Monica Rozier was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, TJ Garbs with Cochran, Water Superintendent John Lurk and Kevin Wehner.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the September Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Thursday, 10/06/2022.
The Meeting opened with everyone expressing being pleased with the look of the new water tower and lettering. TJ reported there hasn’t been much further discussion about the existing standpipe. Vern Bauman Contracting is not expressing interest in the preservation and removal. Mayor Monia informed PWSD #2, the interested buyer, that if Bauman does not remove the structure for them, we will consider filling it with water and giving them 1 year, 365 days to collect it at no expense or liability to the City of Bloomsdale. Bauman has begun sitework construction. Work remaining includes Tank Disinfection, Yard Piping, Sitework and Standpipe removal. Regarding the Distribution Project, CE performed the final walk through with Cochran and John Lurk. There was no apparent settlement on any of the new lines or meters. The only issues were a few valves sticking out that just need to be screwed down, the fire hydrant on Boderman needs to have the valve box brought flush with the existing grade, and a few spots need to be reseeded because of the dry weather. Cochran is waiting on the final documentation from CE and the 5% retainer is the only amount due on the project. Right of Way and Easement documents are being prepared for the Clement Road project. TJ reported that there should be notification by DNR for the ARPA funds the City applied for by November 15th. Alderman Basler stated he heard there was four billion dollars requested and only two billion available. TJ left the meeting at 7:15 PM.
The discussion turned to the proposed Fireworks display. Kevin was informed on the response from the City Attorney and Insurance Company. The Mayor stated that everyone is showing interest in the endeavor. The Council agrees that the Knights of Columbus will be integral in the process and hope that it may be used as a fund-raising event for them. The City’s involvement would be providing the cost of the fireworks display. The Council also agreed to tabling the possibility of the event until 2024 because the Knights of Columbus are hosting the Horseshoe Tournament in August this year and will be focused on that. Alderman Schweigert spoke with Tyler Reed who was going to discus the situation with Gene Kertz and Scott Bauman. Kevin left the meeting at 7:15 PM.
The Mayor reported that he has scheduled the sludge pits at the Treatment Plant to be cleaned out and land applied by Newell’s RAM Power. New Superintendent Jeremy Meyer had some of the sludge removed and hauled away previously for a reasonable price, but the City does not want to lose the relationship with RAM Power.

Clerk’s Notes: Mike Naeger contacted City Clerk Randoll regarding some trees that damaged his combine on Jersey Lane. The trees in question are not in City Limits so Mike is free to trim as needed. Clerk Randoll attended the Holcim CAC Meeting on Wednesday, September 28th. They are doing some exciting things with the Department of Energy to greatly reduce their carbon footprint. Two hundred nine vehicles showed up for the Holcim Recycling Day on September 24th. Someone tried to break into the Treatment Plant Building sometime around September 24th or 25th but were unsuccessful due to the reinforced door. This is puzzling because there is nothing of value in the building. The 2022 RE and PP Tax bills have been prepared. They will be mailed out by the first week in November. Rick Drury reported that the tractor tires need to be replaced. Jeremy Meyer and Jim Deimund agree. The Mayor would like to hold off until next season.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was approved.
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